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       Evergreen Chapter - American Society for Public Administration

Board of Directors 

MEETING MINUTES

Thursday, September 17, 2009, 5:30 p.m.

Room 4951 Seattle Municipal Tower

Attending:  J. Paul Blake, Wendy Ekern, Cheryl Simrell King, Kacie Luderus, Dorian Waller, and Mary Van Verst.  Steve Benowitz and Chantal Stevens joined by phone.

Call to Order

J. Paul Blake called the meeting to order at 5:36 PM.  The agenda was reviewed and approved.

Approval of Minutes

The minutes from the August 20, 2009 meeting were approved.

President’s Report

· Message to Members:  J. Paul will finalize a message to chapter members which he will send out.  It will also be posted on the web.  Dorian noted that his contact, Benjamin, will be involved soon in the work on our website.

· ASPA National: J. Paul reported that he read/reviewed twenty-seven submissions for ASPA Conference presentations.  There is a track on ethics for the upcoming conference.  He has participated in Conference Management Committee conference calls.  The possibility of a career fair at the National Conference remains.  J. Paul will send the notice of next call(s) to Steve.  Cheryl acknowledged that J. Paul is a candidate for the National Council, Region 5.  Everyone congratulated J. Paul on this milestone.  Wendy suggested that J. Paul reach out to the chapters in the five states that are part of Region 5.

· Governance (with Chantal): This was a discussion regarding revisions to our chapter’s constitution (also referred to as our By-Laws).  Chantal noted that most of the changes were discussed and agreed upon at the last meeting.  Examples of changes include switching of the term President-Elect to Vice-President; greater flexibility for the number of board of directors; and how the chapter members will vote.  Chantal will revise the document based on additional discussion that occurred during the meeting.  Wendy stated that she would like to see these revisions before a vote of acceptance.  Cheryl asked about guidelines for board members, and as an example, cause for removal of a board member.  Chantal replied that these guidelines are usually in articles or the policies of the board, rather than in the by-laws.  She acknowledged that this was a good point, and perhaps someone could look to national ASPA guidelines to potentially create an internal chapter policy.  J. Paul thanked Chantal for her work on this project.

Secretary’s Report

Mary reported that Emilio Vela from Olympia couldn’t attend today’s meeting, but that he and others in his department who are members of ASPA were interested in being more involved with our board’s efforts.  J. Paul said that Joshua Holland, Tacoma Public Utilities, and Stephanie Schwenger, Seattle Public Utilities, have also expressed interest in attending a meeting, and working with us.

Mary passed around journals received from the Hyogo Administrative Policy Studies Association (HAPSA).  In return to our chapter receiving these publications,  Mary has sent a link that HAPSA can use to access ASPA papers presented at the national conferences over the last few years.  The link, however, is limited to papers submitted to ASPA for this purpose.  Mary has requested that J. Paul provide the Race and Social Justice presentations given in Dallas and Miami.  He will obtain them and send them to Mary on CDs.  HAPSA volunteers will translate selected presentations for their membership.

The meeting Mary had arranged with Ginn Kitaoka, the director of the Hyogo Business & Cultural Center has been postponed until early October.

Treasurer’s Report

In Dave’s absence, J. Paul reported that we have submitted our 2008-2009 Chapter Financial Information Form to the National Office.  The form indicated an End of Year Fund Balance of $15,308.48.  He noted that this is balance is probably the highest amount the chapter has had at a year-end. In his comments, J. Paul added thanks to Dave for managing our finances.

Program Committee

Steve reported that the national office of ASPA contacted him, and that we need to identify a speaker in order to use the $500 award from ASPA before the end of the calendar year.  Glen Harris of the Office of Civil Rights in Seattle has been thought of to play a part in this event.  He (Glen) is willing, and will do the speaking as part of work with the city.  Moving forward on the topic of “Dismantling Institutional Racism,” Cheryl said that she would work with Dorian and Steve as a small ad-hoc committee.  Cheryl thought that an event in the first week of December was plausible if the event was held in Olympia.

Steve has also been working on achieving an ASPA recruitment event at the Evans School and at S.U. by the end of October.  The urgency is to enable students to take advantage of a $50 membership fee, which is a limited time offer.  He will reach out to the Evans School people again.  Cheryl and Dorian said that they could make this happen before the end of October at TESC.  Steve noted that the program doesn’t have to be the same in each location.  With or without a speaker, the important feature was that someone could speak about ASPA and ASPA membership opportunities.

Steve said that he can garner materials.  He thinks that we should find a way to have refreshments.  J. Paul mentioned that he was not having success in reaching Russ at S.U.  Wendy suggested he try to reach Kasa Tupua, Russ’s assistant.  Kacie offered to connect with Russ, in her new role as Membership Chair and Student Representative from S.U., to help find the best time to expose S.U. students to ASPA.  At an upcoming department dinner, Kacie will ask Russ about this.  J. Paul will then follow up with Russ.

Steve will forward to the board members the time-limited student membership ($50) information.

Cheryl reminded the board that TESC agreed to host a Public Service event.  She wants to get it on the agenda before January.  

For this event, or for the Awards event in the Spring, Steve said that the speaker could be a big draw.  J. Paul will solicit nominations in his upcoming message from the president to the chapter membership.  Steve said that we won’t expand the number of awards, mainly because we don’t get the nominations, and the nominations in the recent past of have been board-generated.  We will need to put out a call for nominations early in December.

The category of a student award was raised, perhaps with the return of this former category with new criteria focused on a project that the student was working on.

Our current awards are described on the website.  Steve suggested that the board review these, and respond to all of the board members with any suggestions for new awards and criteria.

Membership Committee

Kacie reported that she had drafted a plan for the year, outlining key functions for membership communication.  Kacie described her plan which included features such as assessing current interests of chapter members via surveys; developing membership retention strategies; maintaining on-going records of recruitment efforts.; using a tool developed by J. Paul, developing an outreach plan to increase awareness of ASPA; and develop a process to maintain current chapter membership.

J. Paul said that he will include Kacie in the future distribution of Excel spread-sheets of chapter membership updates.  He said that these sheets are provided by Dave Broom (via the national office), and are much appreciated for communication with the chapter membership.

After elections in November, J. Paul and Kacie will be in touch about an e-mail list of legislators to contact.  Cheryl remarked that the WA State Dept of Personnel has a distribution list for all the Governor’s State Employee list.  Cheryl and Kacie will talk about this soon.

Other Business

· Wendy reported that she and Kacie had met, and that they had contacted the Section on Women in Public Administration (SWPA) about a grant for our chapter’s Women’s event.  Wendy and Kacie will write a proposal to SWPA for a grant of $1,500-$2,000.  Wendy hopes for this event to occur in February, or if necessary, to push into April.  Because the last two Women’s events have been in Olympia, Wendy suggests that the next one should be in Seattle.

· J. Paul and Steve will think through ideas toward a draft policy along the lines of developing a narrative criteria for the type of events our chapter will support.  This will be tied to our by-laws, the purpose of the Evergreen Chapter, and ASPA. A goal will be to add a budget line next year.  Steve said that he has been looking for grant funding for our events.  Cut-off dates are a challenge.

· Regarding duties and responsibilities’ of the Board, Cheryl suggested that we re-visit discussion from the retreat in July.  She would like to work on these descriptions as we finalize the by-laws.  Over the next couple of months, Cheryl thought that she would have time to devote to this effort.

Upcoming Meetings

Our next meetings, October 15, and November 17, are scheduled from 5:30 - 7 p.m. at the Seattle Municipal Tower, Room 4951.

Cheryl offered to host the December 17 meeting/holiday gathering at her home in Olympia.  Tentative plans are to begin this meeting earlier in the afternoon/evening, to accommodate travel/ferry schedules of our members traveling to Olympia.

Meeting was adjourned at 7 p.m.  

Minutes respectfully submitted by:

Mary Van Verst

